
Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

January 24, 1934 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in regular adjourned session 
at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering at roll call were: Councilmen Carson, 
Ross, Oates, Boston, Roberts, Hall and President Holcombe. City Manager Soderstrum, 
City Attorney Bowie, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
Messrs. J. A. Graham and P. E. Lemaster, presented an application for a license to sell 
beer at 339 Main St., formerly known as the Osburn Lunch. It was moved by Councilman 
Carson and seconded by Councilman Oates that the license be granted as provided by law. 
Roll was called with the following result: Councilmen voting AYE, Carson, Oates, Ross, 
Boston, Hall, Roberts, and Holcombe. Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen 
voting AYE, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman Roberts that the following 
clerks and judges serve on the election boards in the various districts for the Special 
Municipal Election to be held February 6th, 1934. Motion carried. 
 

 FIRST WARD 
 

 Mrs. Myrtle Friend 
 

Judges Mrs. J. S. Wing 
 

 Mrs. Anna Casteel 
 

Clerks Mrs. Harry Russell 
 

 Mrs. D. H. Rodd 
 

 SECOND WARD 
 

 Mrs. Anna Harrington 
 

Judges H. T. Sherman 
 

 V. P. Groves 
 



Clerks Mrs. Lucille Craft 
 

 O. W. Stephens 
 

 W. THIRD WARD 
 

 D. L. Yarnell 
 

Judges Mrs. R. M. Hightower 
 

 Mrs. Dorothy M. Taylor 
 

Clerks Mrs. Mary Brusse 
 

 Mrs. Agnes Goodrich 
 

 E. THIRD WARD 
 

 Mrs. Ida Rhone 
 

Judges Mrs. W. A. House 
 

 Mrs. T. J. Peters 
 

Clerks Miss Anna Berg 
 

 Mrs. John Hall 
 

 FOURTH WARD 
 

 Mrs. Allen Boyes 
 

Judges Harry Kissinger 
 



 Mrs. Adora Hards 
 

Clerks Mrs. Edna Atkins 
 

 Mrs. Carrie McKenzie 
 

 
A delegation of second hand dealers were present and protested the raise in price in the 
license for second hand dealers. Those present were: Messrs. Carpenter, Bond, Brown, 
Treece, Nelson, and Stein. They also reported that there were several firms doing a 
second-hand business who were not paying the license. The City Attorney and several 
members of the Council explained the new ordinance to the dealers, and Mr. Soderstrum 
was instructed to have the Police check up on all dealers who may owe the license. 
 
The proposed coal ordinance was brought up and discussed, and after discussion, it was 
decided to defer any action until the next regular meeting. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman Hall that the meeting 
adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


